
 

6 Bowdoin Square, 9th Floor 
Boston, MA 02114 

Keefe B. Clemons 
General Counsel 
State Regulatory Affairs – East 
(212) 519-4716 
keefe.b.clemons@verizon.com 

May 28, 2021 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary, Public Service Commission 

State of New York 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York  12223 

 

Re: Business Individual Message and Trunk – Rate Changes 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips 

 

As provided in Section 1.P.4 to Tariff P.S.C. No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS, Verizon 

New York Inc. hereby gives notice to the Commission that it will, in accordance with Flexible 

Pricing regulations, increase the monthly rates for Individual Message Business effective June 1, 

2021. 

 

P.S.C. No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS 

Section 14 

Rate Attachment: 12 

Page 1, Revision 7 

P.S.C. No. 16--COMMUNICATIONS 

Section 2 

Rate Attachment: 9 

Page 1, Revision 8 

PSC NY No. 3--COMMUNICATIONS 

Section 7 

Rate Attachment: 15 
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Rate Attachments setting forth the new rates are attached.  The new rates are within the 

accepted percentage increase allowed as set forth in the tariffs on file with the Commission. 

 

Customers were notified of these rate increases in the April bill messages.  

 

Please forward the acknowledgement receipt for this filing to Pamela Romeo at 

pamela.m.romeo@verizon.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 

Keefe B. Clemons 

 

Attachment 
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